February 18, 2015

Mary Jean Baker Lloyd Conway Yvonne Ridge Mayor Carrie Burch

RE: Armory purchase

Dear Council members,

Although I do not reside within the city limits of Charlotte I hope you will permit me to express an opinion regarding the recent purchase of the National Guard armory. In a word, you did the right thing. The purchase price was very low compared to what you received for the money. If, God forbid, another city facility were to become temporarily unusable, the armory could be used as a backup worksite. It could also be used a polling station.

The wisdom and statesmanship you showed in proceeding with the purchase is commendable.

Best wishes,

Douglas R. Inglis 4111 Packard Hwy.

Charlotte, MI 48813-9350